Benefit Programs Committee

September 16, 2016 Minutes
The Benefit Programs Committee had presentations from Janice Holmes, Operations Manager, DMAS, Marketing and Enrollment Services Division and Stephanie Sivert, VDSS Medicaid Manager.

The duties of Cover Virginia provides:  
Takes Medicaid applications telephonically or from FFM

Enters renewals into VaCMS, process changes on pending application with CoverVA 

Accepts changes and route to LDSS

Enroll newborns if Medicaid only
Change managed care providers for FAMIS
Process spend downs and send NOA and Appendix E for return to LDSS
The CPU is required to answer 90% of calls within 90 seconds with less than a 5% abandonment rate.  Applications are sent a decision or checklist within 8 days from applications.  Processing time is the same as LDSS, 45days with 10days for pregnant cases.  Contractual penalties are available for failing to meet established standards.  The CPU receives interactive voice response for 30% of applications with 70% for the customer service representative.  Staffing fluctuates with the expected number of applications.  In June 2016, staffing was decreased.  With back to school and open enrollment staffing is currently increasing.  Call center staff receive 4 weeks of classroom training and 4 weeks of on-the-job training.  Attached is a PowerPoint with additional information.

Janice discussed that address changes that are taken by CoverVA are routed to the local agencies, but the address are not being changed.  A spot check is designed to determine if the change was made. A list was requested but it was stated that a listing was not available.  Also CoverVA would like to make the address changes but has not been given permission.  The committee was concerned as the impact on other benefits may be an issue.  

The subject of CoverVA taking on more of the Medicaid process was discussed and that management at DMAS wants to process renewals and changes.  Budget modifications are being considered.  

Stephanie Sivert presented the policy change for non-cancellation of deemed newborns due to child advocacy groups.  Broadcast 9950 provided detail instructions with a reminder that review is still due.  Transmittal for October 1 is out in draft form and will be signed by Linda Nablo at DMAS.  The question of why the manual was shifted to DMAS was posed to Stephanie and the response was that he Poverty Law Center has advocated for DMAS to own the manual instead of VDSS. Also noted was the assumption that the local agencies are not using exparte. In some cases there is a valid reason such as non-tax filer status, no permission or no information to reestablish eligibility.  SNAP data can be used and has been expanded to 12 months.  The waiver from CMS has been extended until December 2016 which will impact February renewals for matches with a new date of 2/18.  
The renewal Medicaid application was discussed with the concern of the length of the document.  Stephanie stated that CMS does not have to approve a renewals.  DMAS intends to have a reduction in renewal packets as exparte must be attempted.  If the renewal cannot pass the HUB, VaCMS will not generate the administrative packet.  A workaround was provided by members:
1. Generate administrative packet

2. Run exparte – if successful suppress print of the packet on that day
3. If unsuccessful run administrative packet

Stephanie noted that 200 enhancements in VACMS will be deployed at the first of the year.  She also shared that SB665 may impact the number of applications received as middle schoolers must have a physical prior to playing sports. 

Public middle school athletics; pre-participation physical examination. Prohibits a public middle school student from participating on or trying out for any school athletic team or squad with a predetermined roster, regular practices, and scheduled competitions with other middle schools unless such student has submitted to the school principal a signed report from a licensed physician, a licensed nurse practitioner practicing in accordance with his practice agreement, or a licensed physician assistant acting under the supervision of a licensed physician attesting that such student has been examined within the preceding 12 months and found to be physically fit for athletic competition. The bill is a recommendation of the Commission on Youth.

Questions and concerns to be brought forward by Carolyn Harlow for the joint VDSS, DMAS and VLSSE teleconference:

(
CommonHelp not downloading documents that client puts with application
(
Physical address is being selected instead of mailing address.  A note was to check the end date on the mailing address
(
Self-directed Refugee cases are requiring a social security number – ticket needed

(
If a Medicaid is pending, SNAP cannot be completed

(
Cases cannot be denied on the 45th day – known issue

(
Case names are being changes in error

(
CoverVA noted they wanted to do address changes.  This can affect SNAP for shelter HH composition, income
(
As of meeting date Q&A from readiness calls not updated

(
Continued grave concerns regarding closure of bridge in December

The committee will meet October 21th at 10:00 am Central Regional Office with Mark Golden, TANF Manager and Niki Cox, SNAP Manager.  If you have any questions please forward them to me.

Cindee Steinhauser, Chair
